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Authorize Change of State Water Project Capital Charges Payment from July 2001 to June 2001

Description
California's efforts to restructure its energy markets have resulted in higher than anticipated costs for State Water
Project (SWP) water deliveries.  The Department of Water Resources (DWR) now projects that 2001 SWP
contractor power revenues may not adequately cover rising energy costs for SWP water deliveries.  DWR projects
its cash accounts will be drawn down, jeopardizing its ability to pay June 2001 SWP bond debt service payments.
DWR staff believes early payment of Transportation and Delta capital charges payable in July 2001 by
Metropolitan and Kern County Water Agency (KCWA), its largest contractors, will allow DWR to pay its
obligations until its cash account balances are restored after July 2001.

KCWA and Metropolitan have expressed conceptual support for early payment of capital charges if their
agencies are compensated for lost interest.  DWR proposes to compensate Metropolitan and KCWA for lost
interest at California�s Surplus Money Investment Fund (SMIF) rate (Attachment 1).  Metropolitan�s
Transportation and Delta capital charges payable in July 2001 totaling $36,231,492 will be discounted by
(prepaid) interest at the current annual SMIF rate of 6.160 percent for the number of days payment is made prior
to the normal payment date (July 31).  By comparison, Metropolitan�s current money market yields could be
approximately two percentage points lower.

If payments are not made in June, Metropolitan could experience increases in its future SWP charges if DWR
credit rating is adversely affected by cash flow limitations.

Policy
By Minute Item 44304, dated January 9, 2001, the Board authorized payments for State Water Project and Devil
Canyon/Castaic contracts for 2001 statement of charges.

CEQA
The authorization to change the SWP capital charges payment date is not defined as a project under the California
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), because the proposed action involves government fiscal activities, which do
not involve any commitment to any specific project which may result in a potentially significant physical impact
on the environment (Section 15378(b)(4) of the State CEQA Guidelines).

The CEQA determination for Option #1 is:  Determine that the proposed action is not subject to CEQA per
Section 15378(b)(4) of the State CEQA Guidelines.

Board Options/Fiscal Impacts
Option #1

Adopt the CEQA determination and authorize the Chief Executive Officer to pay SWP capital charges in June
2001 rather than July 2001.
Fiscal Impact:  Metropolitan benefits by approximately $102,000 higher interest earnings.

Option #2
Pay SWP capital charges totaling $36,231,492 in July 2001.
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Fiscal Impact:  Metropolitan could experience increases in its future SWP charges if DWR's credit rating is
adversely affected by cash flow limitations.

Staff Recommendation
Option 1

5/18/2001
Stephen N. Arakawa
Manager, Water Resource Management

Date

5/22/2001
President & Chief Executive Officer Date

Attachment 1 � Letter from Perla Netto-Brown re:  Accelerated Payment of Transportation and Delta
Capital Charges

BLA #1036
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